

Luau in the Club Room



Photo by Erick Leskinen

A taste of Hawaii with a Finnish twist. The Bar Committee sponsored a Luau in the clubroom on Saturday, July 18. The clubroom transformed into a beautiful Hawaiian beach resort. The natives arrived in tropical prints and grass skirts. Hawaiian music filled the room while partygoers danced the night away. Sex on the beach was the drink of the evening along with tasty appetizers. The Bar Committee would like to thank the members who came out and had fun at the Luau. Our winners for the games were Amber Martin, (formerly Sennhenn) for the limbo. Patti leppi won our Hula Hoop contest and Stevce Melancon, aka 'The Big Kahuna" won best dressed Hawaiian. Our baretenders Joni and Denny Sennhenn made sure no one went thirsty. Thanks also go to out to Drew Pype, Blake Holm, Joey Solin and Lyndsey Taipala for helping inflate our beach balls and palm trees and then deflating them too. And a big thank you to my party planner, Pam Linick. Thanks to all who contributed to the food table and bringing their Alhoa Spirit!

Juhannus Thank You

Juhannus 2009 was a great success. I would like to take a moment to thank Mike and Mary Barie for organizing the Car Show and Greg Pelto for managing the kitchen.

A lot of time and effort goes into putting on one of these events, which cannot be done unless members remember that we are a cooperative organization and come forward to help. Thanks to those of you who came to work hours and to those of you who didn't need the hours but still came and helped. All was appreciated.

Regards, Dick Pype, Juhannus Chairman.

New Members

Please welcome three new members to the Finn Camp. Joining us are Arno and Emma Alholinna. Arno previously lived in Finland for 15 years. Also joining the camp is Amber Aro. Please extend a warm welcome to our newest members.

New Boat Ramp



Photo by Erick Leskinen

A new boat ramp at Loon Lake is being constructed. Ray Mailla leads the ramp-building team.

AUGUST 2009

BOARD NOTES AND REMINDERS

Members who are storing boats at Sun Lake must put their name and membership number on them immediately; if not, they will be disposed of, as there are too many discarded boats.

Members seeking work hours may see Steve Melancon to help with the sauna rehab.

Renters have full privileges of the Finn Camp and lakes but cannot bring guests into the Sun Lake area.

No animals are permitted on the grounds unless they are properly leashed or under control, nor are animals permitted in the public eating areas. Members are responsible for cleaning up after their pets. Dogs shall not create a nuisance by barking or baying. The board will issue one warning to the member owning the pet; a second warning includes a \$25 fine.

Members using the outdoor sink on the west side need to clean it up after each use, it has been clogged and if it can't be kept clean, it might have to be removed.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Swimming Lesson Information



Photo by Erick Leskinen

We are very fortunate to have Angie Wendolowski as the swim instructor again this year. Swimming lessons are held Mondays through Thursdays with Friday as a makeup day, if needed, due to inclement weather. Swimming

lessons will run through Thursday, August 6. The annual Swim Meet will be held Saturday, August 8, at 1:00 p.m. This is a time for all swim lesson participants to display their swimming skills through friendly competition.

Cost of lessons

Members: \$30/1 child; \$50/2 children;

\$65/3 children

Nonmembers: \$75/1 child; \$130/2 children;

\$180/3 children.

Camp Crawl

Sponsored by the Sisterhood Saturday, Aug. 1, 6-9 p.m.

Starts at the Ravintola at 6 p.m. Hors d'oeuvres or drinks are provided at the camps with a potluck dinner at the west side fire pit. Please bring a dish to pass. Contact Sherry Kurin, at 248-535-6022 or Shekur228@aol.com for information or to sign up to participate in the camp crawl.

Children's Weekend Information

Saturday, August 8

1 p.m. Swim Meet at the beach.

5–7 p.m. Dinner: Hamburgers, Hot Dogs,

Grilled Chicken Sandwiches and Salad Bar at the Ravintola

(Kitchen).

8 p.m. Children's Program/Play at the

Dance Hall. Bake Sale/Desserts available immediately following

the program.

Sunday, August 9

8–11 a.m. Breakfast at the Ravintola, cooked

by the dads.

11:30 a.m. Track Meet Signup at the "A"

Field.

Noon Track Meet at the "A" Field.

Many volunteers are needed on children's weekend to make it a success. Kitchen help is needed for dinner and breakfast. We need volunteers for the children's program/play and track meet.

Thirty-third Annual Finn Fest Weekend



Finn Fest 2008 Softball.

photo by Erick Leskinen

Friday, August 14: The kitchen and the beer truck open at 5 p.m. The Home Run Derby begins at 6:30 p.m., followed by entertainment and dancing in the Clubroom.

Saturday, August 15: Kitchen opens for breakfast at 8 a.m., with food available all day in the kitchen and food tent. The softball tournament begins at 8 a.m. on our "A" field and the Gilbert Willis Park fields. Opening ceremonies are at 11 a.m. with a flag raising by the Wixom VFW post. There will be ongoing entertainment and music from the Dance Hall porch, plus 50/50 raffles, a pitching booth, horseshoes, bocce ball, kids' activities, concessions and the sale of Finn Camp/Finn Fest wearables all day. Starting at 9 p.m. there will be live music for dancing in our newly renovated Dance Hall.

Sunday, August 16: Kitchen opens for breakfast at 8 a.m. and food will be available all day. Softball will continue on all three fields with the championship game on the Finn Camp "A" field, late afternoon. Music, raffles, kids' activities and more such events will be held.

Many workers are needed in all areas, all weekend, to help with the kitchen and food tent, concessions, raffles, setup/cleanup and

security. Work hours signup sheets are posted at the Sun Lake Beach/Sauna. Please give a few hours to make our festival successful!

For further information or with questions, contact Robyn Jokinen, Finn Fest Chairman: rbjokinen@gmail.com or call 810-287-4591.

Kalevala: Land of Heroes

This play will be performed in the Finn Camp Dance Hall on Saturday, August 22. Performance times are Matinee at 11 a.m. and evening at 7 p.m. Advance tickets are \$12 per adult and \$8 per child (up to 17 years old). Tickets at the door are \$15 per adult and \$10 per child. Pasties will be available between performances. The Finnish Center is supplying the pasties. To reserve tickets now, send an email to FinnCulture@Yahoo.com. Include the number of tickets and the performance time (matinee or evening).

Pajama Party

It's almost pajama party time again on Saturday, September 5, starting at 9 p.m. in the clubroom. Look for flyers posted around the camp for details.

Autumn Fest and Mojakka Cook-off

Saturday, October 3, at the Ravintola. Entries are welcome. Please make plans to attend this fun family event with the proceeds going to the scholarship fund.

BOARD AND COMMITTEE MEETINGS

Board of Directors

Visitors must sign in at the Clubroom at noon. New members can sign up at any meeting.

Wednesday, August 12, 7 p.m., closed. No visitors except for new membership applications.

Sunday, August 23, 10 a.m., visitors at noon.

Sunday, September 13, 10 a.m., visitors at noon.

Future Planning Committee

Thursday, August 6, 7:30 p.m., Boardroom

Sisterhood Committee

Wednesday, August 19, 6:30 p.m., Clubroom.

FOR SALE

Camp

Located on the west side; in great shape. Includes Michigan basement. One-bedroom camp with twin bed, additional sleeper sofa, fridge, microwave and custom bar with stools. New electric, roof and drywall. Spectacular views and large lot. \$3,900 to \$4,900. Contact Kevin Pelto, 248-767-3577.

Wanted to Buy: Elliptical Trainer

Rey Mustonen, 248-624-1679 or email menesininen @att.net.

FROM THE NEWSLETTER EDITORS

Get Your Newsletter by Email

To sign up to receive newsletters via email only, send us an email giving your first and last names, saying "Subscribe to Newsletters" in the subject line, to: newsletter_editor@finncamp.org. The emailed

newsletter_editor@finncamp.org. The emailed version is now the only way to see your newsletter in color.

Newsletter Items

Finn Camp members are welcome to submit items of news to be published in the newsletter. Calendar items should include a brief description of an upcoming event or meeting and contact information.

Items for the next newsletter are due by August 15. Email copy to:

newsletter_editor@finncamp.org.

Or mail it to:

Newsletter Editor c/o DFCSCA 2524 Loon Lake Rd. Wixom, MI 48393-1654 Or place items in the Clubroom mailbox.

Newsletter committee members are: David Hall, Sherry Kurin, Erick Leskinen, Brian Pelto, Jeff Pype and new member Kathy Bretschneider.

Board of Directors

President: Greg Pelto Vice President: Patti Leppi Treasurer: Dick Pype Secretary: Millie Packard

Works Administrators: Ralph Heikkinen,

Don Matt, Steve Melancon

SERVICES OFFERED



Detroit Excellent Adventures

www.DetroitExcellentAdventures.com Email any requests, comments or suggestions to Info@DetroitExcellentAdventures.com. Call us at 248-767-3577.

Calnen Construction

Mossy roof? Rotting wood? Need a deck? I can fix your camp, inside or out! Price is determined by the job. A licensed and insured builder. Call Bryan Calnen, 231-242-0401, any time.

Erick Leskinen — Photographer

Would you like a portrait of your family, photograph of your children at the beach or playing ball? I am up to the challenge of getting photographs you will cherish for a lifetime. Email: erick@ErickLeskinen.com or call 248-624-6188.

Affordable Windows and Siding Corporation

Where quality product, installation and service make the difference. Eric Feldt, owner. 7005 Jackson Rd., Ann Arbor, MI 48103 734-662-5551, www.affordablewindow.net

Beverly Jokinen—Graphic Artist

Web sites and Print Graphics—creative ideas, personalized attention and reasonable rates. Many years of experience: Please go to bcpreview.com to view my portfolio. Contact me at bjokinen@comcast.net or call 248-207-1850.

David R. Hall Editorial Services Writing, Editing, Proofreading Just Wh@ You Need

Are your marketing materials just not reaching your targets? Maybe you're *underserved* editorially, which is *undeserved*! For an analysis and estimate, chargeable to your first job, contact me at davidrandallhall@gmail.com or 917.204.6494.

Kevin Pelto Real Estate

Today's real estate market takes a new approach to make things happen. Kevin Pelto utilizes the latest technologies, market research and business strategies to meet your expectations. However, more importantly, we listen—and this means we find solutions that are tailored to you.

248-767-3577, Kevin Pelto.com

Free "Services Offered" Section

All members are invited to list here any services—for pay or barter—that they would like to advertise. Whether it's a service such as handyman or seamstress or pet care, or seasonal activities like garage sales, we will be listing these in upcoming newsletters. All you have to do is provide—via your business card or information you supply by mail or email to newsletter editor (see "News-letter Items,") the following information: The Type of Service Offered; A Description of Just What You Do as the Service Provider; Your Price (Hourly Rate, Job Rate, To Be Negotiated, or whatever); Your Name; and Your Contact Information (Preferred Method and Times: Phone, Email, etc.). Total length, including spaces, should not exceed 50 words, not counting the headings. (Overlength copy will be edited for fit.) The **deadline** is the same as the date for newsletter copy: the fifteenth of each month.